NAUNTON BEAUCHAMP ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 19TH MAY 2015

Present

Cllr A Howarth 
Chairman



Cllr M Butler



Cllr F Mitchell



Cllr D Hudson


The Clerk



County Councillor R Adams



District Councillor L Robinson



1 members of the public

1.
Apologies – None. 
2.
Previous Minutes

The minutes of the 2014 Parish Meeting were approved and signed.

3.
Chairman’s annual report of the Parish Council

The Parish Council met six times over the last year. Particular thanks should go to Lynne East our parish clerk who so efficiently carries out her duties and also advises the Parish Council as to all the relevant standards and regulations. She is painstaking in her diligence to keep accurate records and we do thank her for all her hard work.

Thanks also to Councillors Mitchell, Hudson and Butler for their support and work during the year. Councillor Skinner has unfortunately been unwell during the year and has not stood for re- election to the Parish Council; we do wish him a speedy recovery. His invaluable knowledge of the village, having been born and bred in Naunton Beauchamp, means that over the years he has been a Councillor, he has been able to make a unique contribution at Parish Council meetings. 

We are also very grateful for the support of County Councillor Rob Adams and District Councillor Linda Robinson who regularly attend our meetings and keep us up to date with District and County issues. 

Other thanks also should go to Peter Holpin for continuing to complete the internal audit of the Council’s accounts.

Parish Lengthsman
This is a fully funded service provided by Wychavon. The lengthsman, is in fact a team of three who regularly visit the village, digging out the grips (the run offs from the road into the ditches) tidy up verges and generally are available when needed by the Parish Council. This is a valuable service and we do thank the lengthsman and his assistants.

Thanks must go to Councillor Dave Hudson who regularly mows the village green which is the triangle of grass on the intersection of Seaford Lane and Main Road.

Highways
The speed activated sign which we share with Kington and Dormston has continued to be monitored and to be taken down and put back on a regular basis by Councillor Butler. Councillor Butler gives the Parish Council regular reports which we hope will strengthen our case to have the thirty mile an hour sign moved to adjacent to the Village sign on the east side of the village. We do thank him for his hard work in this matter.

Six village volunteers have been recruited to act as Community Speed Watch volunteers, we hope after their training that their presence will make a positive impact in slowing down vehicles travelling through the village.  
Donations
Donations have been made to the church to contribute towards the cost of regular mowing of the churchyard which helps to keep this village amenity tidy and attractive. An annual donation is also made to the church for the use of the church for Parish Council meetings and to the Parish magazine.
Planning

The council has considered 8 house extension planning applications over the year with no objection. The application by Mr Davies for 2 more Chicken sheds to add to the 2 granted on appeal was opposed by the Parish Council and rejected by Wychavon District Council. On appeal it was also rejected by the Planning Inspectorate. However we know that another separate application has been made by Frogmore Farm for an environmental permit for 4 more chicken sheds. The Environment Agency has to date not made a decision to grant this permit.
Drainage
The Work done by the bridge to improve the drain carrying storm water through the village to the Piddle brook has so far been very successful and this winter the village was not flooded. The water quality in the piddle brook does seem to be better but there is still an unresolved outlet into the brook that seems to be spilling out cloudy water at times; this has been reported several times to the Environment Agency. However the rain fall this winter has been much less than usual and we are determined to ensure that regular inspections by the Highways’ Department are carried out on the drains and ditches and that the Parish Council is advised of these inspections.

The Council has written during the year to all local landowners requesting them to dig out their ditches along the highway and to trim their hedges. Letters to landowners have been responded to and the Council wrote to thank them.
Footpaths
Thanks must go to Councillor Butler as Footpath Warden for continuing to monitor all the footpaths in the village.
Broadband
We are still waiting to have improved Broadband connection speed in the village. A high proportion of the villagers responded to a questionnaire detailing how important the need to improve the speed of connection which is so necessary for those working from home, small businesses in the village and children studying for exams.  We understand that improvements are proposed for the Bishampton connection which is our nearest hub, but that this may not be until 2017.
4.
Accounts

The Parish Clerk presented the un-audited accounts for 2014-2015 the opening balance stood at £4726.82+(£642.37 for the Parish Plan) Expenditure during the year was £4440.08 Income received was £4799.42 Closing balance was £5728.53 – (£392.37 Parish Plan) =£5336.16
5.
Annual report of District Councillor L Robinson

Cllr Robinson thanked Cllr Adams the Parish Council and clerk for all their help in keeping her up to date with events in the village, she was also delighted to be returned as the District Councillor following the recent election, holding the position as leader of Wychavon District Council .
Cllr Robinson has walked round several villages with an officer from the council and has spoken to residents, revealing that there are many lonely/elderly suffering from rural isolation, some elderly assisted housing does not have the best security or heating, all the information has been fed back to Wychavon. Silverline posters are to be placed on notice boards and in the Flyford Stores. Combat loneliness for the elderly – Calls are free 08004 708090. 
6.
Reports of County Councillor R Adams

Cllr Adams thanked Cllr Robinson the Parish Council and clerk for all their help in keeping him up to date with events in the village, he also congratulated District Councillor Robinson on her re-election.
The lengthsman scheme continues to work well and nearly all Parish Councils are taking advantage of the scheme. Worcestershire County Council is still pushing ahead with broadband although for this area progress is slow.

7.
Report From Parish Paths Warden – Work is still ongoing with various problems being reported to the relevant authorities, Cllr Butler announced that he intends to resign from the post he will notify Fiona Argyle, the chairman thanked him for all the work he has undertaken in keeping the footpaths in order.
8a)
Report from the Women’s Institute- A full report was given showing that the area has a thriving Women’s Institute, that organise several events and talks throughout the year, they now have 29 paid up members thanks were given to all the key members for the work they do over the year.
 b)
Report from Naunton Beauchamp church- A report for the last 12 months was read out to all present, the church has maintained its presence in Naunton Beauchamp through its various services, and social events that raise much needed funds. 

The committee are engaged in the preparation of information for prospective candidates for the two clergy posts. These were advertised in April but the lack of suitable candidates has resulted in the posts being re-advertised. 
The fabric of the church is in reasonable shape, the lawn mowing is now being undertaken by young people of the village as Mr Skinners failing health has forced him to retire.

Thanks were given to all members of the committee and the Parish Council for its continued support. 
